# **Covington Quilters Guild Minutes**

# September 7th

Kathy Scott (President) opened the meeting at 7:00.

**Debbie Russell (Vice President)** introduced our speaker, Susan Isaacson.

Kathy Scott opened the Business meeting at 8:00.

Pattern was selected for the 2019 Raffle Quilt, a variation of Storm at Sea. Irene Moss has volunteered to chair the Raffle Quilt construction committee. Jill Ellis won a prize for bringing in the winning pattern.

Motion was made by Danielle Newcomer to approve the August minutes with the change of adding in a huge Thank You to Joan Calvery and Roger Matthews for all of the behind the scenes work they do for the website, newsletter, and quilt show. This was inadvertantly omitted last month. Motion was seconded by Donna Lees-Kennedy. Motion passed.

## Treasurer's Report (Jenni Gould, Treasurer)

Financial Report will be available on the website after the weekend. No copies tonight.

**Bank Balances** 

Beginning balance BECU Checking (7/21/17)......\$18607.55
Ending balance BECU Checking (8/25/17).....\$15212.27
Capital One 360 Ending Balance (8/31/17).....\$6529.99

Quilt Show should be final in October.

Some numbers from the Quilt Show (after payouts):

Quilt/Sew Mach Sales & Bazaar....\$2143.96 Silent Auction .......\$109.00 HUGS from Bazaar.....\$816.52 HUGS from Silent Auction.....\$411.00

#### **Secret Pals** (Lori George for Dee White):

Pick up a form and return to Dee White before the September meeting if interested in participating. Will run September to February with the reveal.

#### **Elections (Kathy Scott, President)**

See Kathy Scott if interested in running for any of the positions up for election

President

Secretary

Member-at-Large

Election will take place in November

New Board will be installed in December

New Board assumes responsibilities in January.

Kathy will remain on the Board as Past President.

Kathy will be the Chair for Elections this year

# Retreats (Theresa Wright):

October 11-15 at Camp Koinonia is full with 28 people, 14 of them from Quilters of the Valley October 18-22 at Camp Koinonia has 2 openings.

Road construction shows that the exit is closed except for local access. We are considered local access.

## Block of the Month (Tabatha Smith):

Tabatha wins the drawing for September's Crayola color with black blocks.

October BOM is a 12 ½ in unfinished block "anything Halloween".

## Birthday Fat Quarter Club (Tabatha Smith):

Signups are happening now through November

Participants will be assigned to groups of 9-10. Everyone brings all of their fat quarters for their group to the December meeting or arrange a December delivery with Tabatha.

Tabatha sorts them all out and gift bags the FQ for gifting during the birthday month of each participant.

## 2018 Raffle Quilt (Debby Parry Evans)

The quilt needs a label on it before it goes "on the road".

Linda Ferguson volunteered to put on the label.

## 2018 Raffle Quilt (Lyn Bolster)

Need sign ups for shifts for the Tacoma Dome Show, October 19-22, 10 a.m. - 8 p.m, Sunday open until 6:00. Parking for volunteers will be reimbursed by the Guild. Admission is not required as a vendor.

## HUGS (Lori George):

Patty from American Airlines came to present all of the Hugs quilt volunteers for the Snowball Express quilts last year with a coin and special letter.

Upcoming Workshops at Lori's house, 10-4:00

Saturday, September 23--Jana Colombi will be teaching Cloud Nine, kits are available

Saturday, October 21--Dotti Harris is teaching a Bag Class

Saturday, November 18--TBD

Saturday, December 9--Open Sew

#### Debbie Russell (Vice President):

October meeting is Nancy Chong.

Workshop will take place at the Black Diamond Library on October 5 (Same day as the Guild meeting)

\$50, Chong way to applique

Supply list will be emailed to paid participants.

Jill Ellis announced the Crazy Quilter Auction at the Twin Lakes Golf Course on October 12.

#### Membership (Leanne Shipley):

We had 6 guests at the meeting. Welcome Judith Lovelace as a new member of the Guild! Kathy Scott won the Badge prize.

Respectfully submitted,

Leanne Shipley CQG Secretary